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Att: Mr. President of CNGeGL 
Maurizio Savoncelli 
 
 
Dear Mr. President, 
 
I am writing to you, in confidence, with the information that your Board Member Enrico Rispoli formally 
qualifies to become a FIG Honorary Member. An honorary membership is applied for by the national home 
association, hence my confidential approach to you, because in principle it is not a matter for FIG to 
nominate any candidate. 
 
Over the years Enrico Rispoli has done a substantial work for FIG and has been a faithful and talented 
representative from CNGeGL to FIG. For this reason FIG is always grateful to CNGeGL for its continued 
support. 
 
In FIG Internal Rules it is stated that in case a person has fulfilled two honorary positions the person could 
be eligible for an honorary membership of FIG. 
 
Enrico has: 

- Been Conference Director for the FIG Working Week 2012 – a highly successful FIG event 
- Served as Commission Chair of FIG Commission 3 for the term 2015 – 2018 with substantial 

activities and results 
 
After these two formal position he has continued his engagement in FIG, especially in Commission 3. Apart 
from this, he has been a central part of the involvement of Young Surveyors within FIG and has showed a 
strong support over the years to the young generation of surveyors. For them he is a role model. All this 
work led FIG Council to propose and nominate Enrico to serves as one of the Board of Directors of the FIG 
Foundation, a position he has had since 2019. 
 
It might therefore be appropriate to appoint Enrico Honorary Member of FIG. This is a final decision of FIG 
General Assembly after a decision by FIG Council to bring it to the General Assembly. A nomination must 
come from the national association, hence my – somewhat direct - approach to you. 
 
I do hope that you will consider to nominate Enrico Rispoli. If so, I would need a letter of nomination from 
the association. This will be brought to FIG Council for their decision to bring it on to the General Assembly. 
The next meeting in Council is on 24 April 2024. If I could get a letter from you before then, we can include 
the nomination in this year’s General Assembly on 19 May 2024 in Accra, Ghana. 
 
I am at your disposal in case you have further questions, 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
Louise Friis-Hansen 

Director 
Tel direct: + 45 9391 0810  
louise.friis-hansen@fig.net 
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